Memorandum of Understanding

Tacoma Community College (TCC) and TCC Federation of Teachers

Full-Time Academic Employee Increments
The Tacoma Community College (hereinafter the “College”), and the Tacoma Community College Federation of Teachers (hereinafter the “Union”), hereby enter into and agree to the following memorandum of understanding.

Article 8.71.A.(5) of the 06-09 Faculty Negotiated Agreement states: “If in any year of the agreement funding for increments is not available, management will record increments earned but not funded, in whole or in part.  When funds become available, disbursement will be subject to negotiation per Section 15.20 and shall be distributed to PAU eligible employees employed with the College at the time of distribution.”
The following language will be effective for the 2006-2007 academic year through June 30, 2007.

In the event any unpaid balances for increments due full-time faculty are carried forward to one or more successive years, upon funds becoming available, such funds will be used to pay first any past due amounts to those eligible employees employed with the College at the time of distribution, beginning with the earliest year holding an unpaid balance. Any remaining funds will be distributed to unpaid balances for each succeeding year until all funds are distributed or all payments due are completed, which ever comes first. 
This agreement is final and binding on the parties and resolves all issues, concerns, grievances and complaints regarding the sequence in which past due increment payments are made to full-time academic employees.
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